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16 December 2014
	


Dear Colleague,
Further to my last letter of October, I am writing to update you on the latest progress of the West Sussex Better Connected project. I am pleased to report that we are almost half-way towards our goal of delivering faster, fibre broadband to 90% of West Sussex premises by March 2016. 

As you are aware, the West Sussex Better Connected project is building a new fibre broadband network which is reaching areas where it isn’t economically viable for commercial companies to provide fibre broadband access. So far over 22,000 homes and businesses in West Sussex now have access to the new fibre network – from West Wittering in the west, to Haywards Heath in the east - bringing with it all the benefits of a faster, more reliable fibre broadband connection.

In November, the first Better Connected cabinets were switched on across the largest business district in the county, Manor Royal at Crawley, allowing hundreds of businesses to access faster broadband services and bringing enormous benefits to the local economy. 
Today, new services can be ordered from over 120 Better Connected fibre broadband cabinets connected to exchanges in:
Ashington

Bosham (including Funtington and East Ashling)

Billingshurst

Birdham (covering West Itchenor and East Wittering)
Bracklesham Bay (covering West Wittering)
Burgess Hill

Chichester (covering Fishbourne, Lavant & Westhampnett)
Crawley 

Eastergate (covering Aldingbourne)
Faygate (Colgate) 
Fittleworth 

Graffham 

Handcross

Haywards Heath (covering Cuckfield) 

Horsham (covering North Horsham and Nuthurst)
Kirdford 

Petworth 
Pound Hill
Pulborough 

Selsey 

Sidlesham 

Storrington 

West Chiltington

Wisborough Green

As mentioned in my previous letter, survey work and network preparation is carried out by engineers in eight overlapping phases. The purpose of the surveys is to establish what broadband services can be provided within a given exchange area. This work has been completed for the first three phases of the project and continues in phases four and five. Phase six surveys will begin in January 2015. 
I can also confirm that the installation of the Better Connected fibre broadband network is almost complete in phases one and two of the project; while engineering work to extend the existing underground fibre spine has taken place at: Ardingly, Bolney, Cowfold, Crawley, Henfield, East Marden, Faygate, Findon, Partridge Green, Petworth, Pulborough, Rusper, Scaynes Hill, Sharpthorne, Sutton and Warninglid.
Over 83,000 metres of fibre spine and ducting (the equivalent distance from West Wittering to Gatwick) has been installed by Openreach to extend new fibre broadband services across the county. The project is now active across all districts and boroughs within West Sussex.
As the roll out of the new Better Connected fibre network continues, exchange areas which are next scheduled to go ‘live’ with upgraded services from early next year include: 
Ardingly, Balcombe, Scaynes Hill, Slinfold and Warninglid.
We are now well on the way towards our goal of enabling the majority of West Sussex to be able to access superfast fibre-based broadband speeds of 24Megabits per second in line with national targets and our available funding, and for all premises in the county  to have access to a minimum service of 2 Mbps by spring 2016.

I look forward to more communities becoming Better Connected and bringing you more exciting news about the progress of the West Sussex Better Connected project in 2015.
For further information please visit our website: www.westsussex-betterconnected.org.uk
Yours sincerely
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